








.JUDY McCUTCHEON has given 
much creative time and energy as 
co-editor of REFLECTIONS. She is 
also designing all the graphics neces -
sary for the 1983 HOME TOUR. 

DIANE SCHADE deserves thanks 
for her work as librarian at the Sen­
lis Cottage. So much of this work is 
behind the scenes that the librarian 
rarely gets the credit deserved. 
Diane has organized much of the 
material for community use. 

PAT SCHAELCHLIN has served 
well as consultant as well as one of 
our EVER READIES when there is a 
job to be done. 

A big KISS and THANK YOU to 
ALICE CRITTENDEN. who not only 
works tirelessly as membership 
chairman, but also gives countless 
hours as cottage volunteer. 

Another THANK YOU to BETTY 
SMITH. Cottage Volunteer Coordinator, 
and NETTIE SCARRY. Refreshment 
Coordinator. 

It has taken minutes to type and 
read each of these credits, but it took 
many hours of volunteer time to ac­
complish SOHO projects this past year. 
SOHO and San Diego thanks you. 

TIE 
BlllD 

,\,, 

Cathy Grigsby 

by Clairekaplan 

SOHO is pleased to announce the 
1983 CITY GUARD BAND, 40 mem­
bers strong, will play authentic 
turn-of-the-century music at the 
Banker's Hill Walking Tour on Satur­
day, Oct. 22nd, in the morning. 

Excerpts from an article by Arthur 
Ribbel in the Sunday Union August 14th: 

It is recorded that the San Diego 
City Guard Band was organized m 
1882, and that its first appearances 
in public were at the exhibition of 
agricultural products in Armory Hall. 
In 1887 it was proposed, with City 
Council approval, that the band be 
sent East as a booster advertisement 
for little San Diego, which then was 
trying to woo more settlers to its shores. 

Cvnlinued on Page 7

'G:@d Old Da�5'in 
l)anl)er'5 Hill � 

by Eleanor Bolen 

You can find out how your rich 
great uncle might have lived at the 
turn-of-the-century. The years before 
World War I will be re-created with 
the houses, cars, fashions, and music 
from that era during a walking tour 
and party in Banker's Hill, which bor­
ders the west side of Balboa Park. 
Mark October 22 on your calendar, 
and get your reservation in soon. 

Five houses and one garden will 
be open for viewing during three-hour 
walking tours starting at 9 a. m. and 
1 p. m. The open houses, which range 
from 1908 through 1920, are prime 
examples of the roots of modern archi­
tectural design. 

The activity will begin at Sixth 
and Redwood in Balboa Park where 
small groups will be led on a three­
mile route through an area that is a 
well-preserved time capsule of archi­
tecture from the era immediately pre­
ceding World War I. For example, 
one particular block on the tour route 
encompasses houses by William Ster­
ling Hebbard, Richard Requa, and 
William Templeton Johnson sitting 
side by side. About 45 structures will 
be covered on the route. 

The party will feature a morning 
concert by the 50-member City Guard 
Band, an afternoon concert by the 
40-member Sun Harbor (barbershop)
Chorus, an art show featuring six
prominent local artists, displays of
antique cars from the Horseless Car­
riage Club of America, an old fashio­
ned hot dog vendor, and a Country
Store with craft items.

Admission to the party and tour 
is $10 if received prior to September 
22; $12. 50 after that date. Your 
check is your reservation and all 
checks are due by October 14. Send 
to SOHO, Dept. 00, P.O. Box 3571, 
San Diego, CA 92103. Please include 
an address and phone number and state 
your preference of morning or after­
noon. Time preferences will be filled 
on a first-come, first-served basis. 
For further information, call SOHO at 
(619) 297-9327.

pageS 








	SOHO Reflections September 1983 Vol15 No8 p1
	SOHO Reflections September 1983 Vol15 No8 p2
	SOHO Reflections September 1983 Vol15 No8 p3
	SOHO Reflections September 1983 Vol15 No8 p4
	SOHO Reflections September 1983 Vol15 No8 p5
	SOHO Reflections September 1983 Vol15 No8 p6
	SOHO Reflections September 1983 Vol15 No8 p7
	SOHO Reflections September 1983 Vol15 No8 p8

